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URGENT MEMORANDUM

FOR : ALL END-USER UNITS/CONCERNED OFFICER
DENR Central Office

FROM : THE OFFICER-IN-CHARGE

Office of the Undersecretary for Legal, Administration, Human
Resources, and Legislative Affairs

SUBJECT : SUBMISSION OF AMENDED 2022 PROJECT PROCUREMENT
MANAGEMENT PLAN (PPMP) COVERING 2022
CONTINUING APPROPRIATIONS

Pursuant to Section 3.3 of National Budget Circular No. 587 dated 3 January 2022,
Consistent with Section 68, General Provisions of the FY 2022 GAA and The President’s Veto
Message, all appropriations authorized under the FY 2022 GAA, shall be available for release,
obligation, and disbursement for the purpose specified, and under the same General and Special
Provisions of said GAA applicable thereto, in particular with item 3.3.2 Maintenance and Other
Operating Expenses (MOOE) and Capital Outlays (CO) until December 31, 2023, including
construction of infrastructure projects, delivery of goods and services, inspection and payment.

In this regard, you are hereby requested to submit your approved amended 2022 PPMPs
for your procurement requirements covering 2022 continuing appropriations not later than 23
December 2022 in coordination with the Budget Division to ensure consistency with FY 2022
continuing appropriations and in compliance with existing budgeting rules and regulations.

Failure to comply with the submission of your Approved PPMPs to the Property and
Supply Management Division (PSMD) through the Procurement Management Section/BAC
Secretariat will be a ground for the exclusion of your remaining procurement requirements for
CY 2022.

For immediate compliance.

ATTY. MICHELLE ANGELICA D. GO, LL.M., CESO II
Assistant Secretary for Legal Affairs
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